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Upcoming Dates 

Term 4  Week 3   Issue 31  24th October 2019 

OCT Friday 25th Pre-Foundation 

program begins 

 Friday 25th Walk to School activity: 

Dress up and 

smoothies 

 Thursday 31st Kinder visit 9am—1pm 

 Thursday 31st Reformation Day 

NOV Friday 1st Pre-Foundation  

 Saturday 

2nd 

Nhill Air Show 

 Tuesday 5th Walk to School activity: 

BBQ 

 Wednesday 

6th 

Melbourne Symphony 

Orchestra—Horsham 

Town Hall 

Students of the Week 

Congratulations to the following students who 

were presented with Student of the Week 

awards at assembly last Friday: 

Foundation: Zara 

Year 1: Justin & Olive 

Year 2/3: Liam 

Year 4/5/6: Ler Law 



Maintenance Roster 

 

From the Principal 

The purpose of this roster is to have a group 

of people available to fix any small 

maintenance issues that arise. If they occur 

in your month, you may be called upon to 

help.  

September/October 

Matthew Zanker, Toelwee Htoo, 

Michael Hall, Canny Johney 

Htoo, Chris Rethus, Brad 

Blackwood, Will Lynch, Aaron 

McCartney 

World Teacher’s Day 

Tomorrow, October 25th, is acknowledged in 

Australia as World Teacher’s Day.  I would like 

to acknowledge and thank our amazing 

teachers for the many gifts they bring to their 

role, and for the contribution they make to 

their students and the school.  I regularly 

witness Nhill Lutheran School teachers going 

above and beyond in their roles.  I also see, on 

a daily basis, our teachers share the love of 

Jesus through the love and service they show 

to their students and others.  Happy World 

Teacher’s Day Miss Shelton, Miss Sealey, Miss 

Attiwill, Miss Lindsay, Mrs Alexander and to all 

teachers! 

Kinder and Pre-prep visits 

This morning we welcomed kinder children for 

their first kinder visit and it was great to have 

them at our school.  After following the big 

paw prints to find where they had to put their 

bags they then spent the morning with Miss 

Shelton.  We look forward to seeing more of 

our 2020 Foundation students in the weeks to 

come as they have the opportunity to visit on 

their kinder and pre-prep days. 

Melbourne Symphony Orchestra 

On Wednesday November 6 the school will be 

attending a performance by the Melbourne 

Symphony Orchestra at Horsham Town Hall.  

We will be travelling by bus leaving school at 

9.30am and return by the end of the school 

day.  Further information will be provided prior 

to this day. 

Walk to School 

As part of our Walk to School focus we are 

having a dress up day with the bonus of 

smoothies being provided by Hindmarsh Shire.  

Tomorrow students are welcome to wear 

casual clothes with a splash of purple. 

Every blessing, 

Damon Prenzler 

Nhill Show 

Congratulations to Asher for winning first 

prize with his scones.  

If your child received an award or prize and 

is not mentioned, please let us know. 



 

Chapel this week will be held in the Multi 

Purpose Room at 9am. It will be run by 

the Year 4/5/6 class. Parents and 

friends are always invited to join us and 

stay for morning tea and coffee. 

Devotional Thought 

Chapel 

Sleepy God? 

The sun will not hurt you during the day, 

nor the moon during the night. 

The Lord will protect you from all danger; 

he will keep you safe. 

He will protect you as you come and go 

now and for ever. (verses 6-8) 

Read Psalm 121 

I have often wondered if God ever sleeps; 

have you? If God did ever sleep, even for just 

one moment, we would be vulnerable to evil. If 

he ever put his feet up, switched on the 

answering machine and ‘chilled out’ for an 

hour or two, the universe he created and 

maintains every minute would cease. 

If God ever slept, all those jibes of people who 

wish to discredit him, and us, would no longer 

be just jibes but truth, and our faith in our God 

would be a sham. ‘Where is your God?’ they 

often say. ‘Is he asleep? Has he gone on a 

holiday? Maybe he is too tired to be near 

you!’. 

Because of what God has done for you 

through the ‘Sun of righteousness’, Jesus Christ, 

you can reply with rock-solid faith and eyes 

wide open that your God never ceases to 

sustain the universe, never ceases in his 

constant protection of you and all his people, 

and never, for even a moment, is less than the 

ultimate power and authority in the cosmos, 

even above sun and moon. 

Father of sun, moon, stars and me, thank you 

for your ever-vigilant watchfulness and your 

highest authority by which you protect and 

sustain me. Amen. 

 

Chapel Offering 

At last week’s  Chapel $14.00 was collected 

and will go to the Maw Per Koh orphanage 

school in Myanmar. So far this year, $984.90 

has been generously received from Chapel 

offerings. Thank you for blessing our sister 

school in Myanmar.  

Worship News 

Please see below for this week’s church 

service times; 

Nhill:  11 am 

Woorak:  9 am 

Jeparit: 9 am 

Church Office: 5391 1223 

Prayer of the Week 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 Thomas Albrecht and his family 

 Georgia Allen and her family 

https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail20.com/t/t-l-bkijtil-muhirtrlh-t/


Get ‘em Going Playgroup 

 

Kinder visit 

2020 Term dates 

Could all parents and caregivers please take 

a moment to check the name tags on their 

child’s uniform items? A number of hats 

jumpers have gone missing and it is possible 

that some students have picked up the wrong 

one. 

Get ‘Em Going Playgroup meets each 

Tuesday at 9.30 am. Each week children 

are given the opportunity to participate in 

physical, social and mental stimulating 

activities to assist in preparing them for their 

learning journey ahead. 

Please bring along the following: 

 A water bottle 

 Fruit snack 

 Gold coin donation 

 

Term 1 29 January—27 March 

Term 2 14 April—19 June 

Term 3 13 July—18 September 

Term 4 5 October—11 December 

Uniforms 

Thank You from PLP 

Thank you from the Piggery Lane Players to 

all who supported their recent production of 

Captain Hook’s Revenge. 

Walk to school 

The next Walk to School activity will occur 

tomorrow (Friday 25th November).  Students will 

be encouraged to wear casual dress, “with a 

splash of purple”.  

Students will also enjoy smoothies at recess. 

Thanks again to Gaby Castro and Hindmarsh 

Shire Council for their support. 

Today was the first of the Kinder visits. Our 2020 

Foundation students enjoyed activities with Miss 

Shelton. They will return for a full day tomorrow. 



 

First Aid 

The school recently received a visit from St John’s  ‘First Aid in Schools’, where the students 

gained some valuable skills. 




